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Dear Families of Monksdown, 

The end of term is always so enjoyable with concerts and celebrations that show off 
all that the children have achieved.  This year is no exception and this week’s 
performances of Oliver have been incredible - you have such talented 
children!  Audiences considered themselves “at home” and it really was "worth the 
waiting for".   

Well Done to all involved! 

May I take this opportunity to wish you a wonderful summer holiday and thank you all 
for your continued support in ensuring your children achieve their very, very best.  We 
look forward to children returning on Monday 4th September. 

 

Kindest Regards 

 

Mrs Price  

 

   

Safeguarding is of the utmost importance to us. If you have any concerns that a child is being harmed or is at risk of harm, or if you receive a disclosure, you must inform a staff member immediately. 

 

 

All of Nursery  
Hanna Ligers 
All of R2 
All of R3 
Dawid Silwa 
Lori Jennings  
Hallie Curran 
Leah Hall 
Eunice Adepoju 
Max Jackson  
Ela Ozturk 
Jessica Draper 
Elsie-May Clegg 
Anastasia Susinska 
Ahmad Tannerah 
Yuelin Chen 
Mason Baines 
Connor Pinto 
Alfie Thompson 
Isla Dennis 
Paulina Golda 
Kady Rust 
Neveah Fowler 

N: 
 

R.1: 
R.2: 
R.3: 
1.1: 
1.2: 
1.3: 
2.1: 
2.2: 
2.3: 
2.3 
3.1: 
3.2: 
3.3: 
4.1: 
4.2: 
4.3: 
5.1:  
5.2: 
5.3 
6.1: 
6.2: 
6.3: 

IMPORTANT  NOTICES  
 

When children return 
in September please 
ensure your child is 
wearing the correct 
school footwear —

black sensible shoes 
that are suitable for 

polishing. 
 

School policy does not 
allow trainers. 

________________ 
 

Year 6 Leavers’  
Assembly 

Tuesday 18th July 
10am 



 

We have been successful in two recent events.  Overall winners in the Debating Competition and winners for the 
second year running at Table Football.  What can I say? Your children are amazing. 

 

I am sure you have seen our school's involvement in the campaign urging the Government to provide a free school 
meal for ALL Primary Schools.  I am so proud of the children writing letters to Rishi Sunak urging him to provide free 
school meals for struggling families across the country. 

As the cost of living crisis deepens and more families struggle to keep children fed throughout the day, there are 
increasing calls for universal free school meals to try and tackle hunger and poverty issues in the country.  Our 
children felt they could make a difference and set about changing the policy to help other children and families in 
England.  

As part of a week of action demanding free school meals for all, we held a protest on the playground, met with 
members of the Feeding Liverpool Action Group as well as a sneaky spot on This Morning.  Move over Hollie, Mrs 
Russell is in town!



 

Meals at Monksdown are high quality and 
mean the children have a healthy and nutritious lunch 
each day.  School meal prices are £2.00 per day.  Money 
should be paid a week in advance payable every Monday.  
Please pay online via School Money where possible.  
Otherwise money should be placed in a sealed envelope 
clearly labelled with your child's name, class and the 
amount.  All children in KS2 pay for a school meal unless 
they are packed lunch or Free School Meals.  If you think 
your child is entitled to a Free School Meal please apply via 
the Liverpool City Council Website. 

• Navy blue cardigan/jumper with grey stripe at the neck with school logo 

• White shirt 

• Navy blue and silver grey striped tie 

• Grey skirt / Grey trousers 

• Grey or Navy socks or tights 

• Black sensible school shoes (suitable for 
polishing) 

• No trainers 

 

• Navy Blue PE Shorts 

• White T-Shirt with school logo 

 

 

All items with school logo can be purchased from F&J Uniform or Brienda’s Muirhead Avenue. 

Other items may be purchased from local supermarkets.



 
 

Summer Term 2 Week 4 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to all winning classes and those who received bonus points. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The class with the most points will receive a day out to Croxteth Park. 

Monksdown Attendance Table  

       

Class Wins Losses Points Bonus Points Total Draws 

3.1 3 1 9 5 14 0 

1.3 2 2 6 5 11 0 

2.2 3 1 9 2 11 0 

3.2 2 2 6 0 6 0 

5.2 2 2 6 3 9 0 

1.2 3 1 9 3 12 0 

1.1 1 3 3 1 4 0 

4.1 1 3 3 0 3 0 

4.3 3 0 9 1 10 0 

6.3 2 2 6 0 6 0 

2.1 3 1 9 3 12 0 

5.1 2 2 6 0 6 0 

6.2 3 1 9 0 9 0 

2.3 2 2 6 0 6 0 

3.3 0 3 0 0 0 0 

4.2 1 3 3 1 4 0 

5.3 1 3 3 1 4 0 

6.1 1 3 3 0 3 0 

 Bonus 

96% + 1 point 

98% + 2 points 

100% 3 points 







First Issued 5th July 2022  

Reissued 5th September 2022  

Reminder 21st April 2023 

Reminder 12th June 2023 

 

IMPORTANT LETTER ABOUT TAKING CHILDREN OUT OF SCHOOL DURING TERM TIME  

Dear Families of Monksdown, 

 

Monksdown Primary School is determined to do everything they can to ensure your child has the very best 
start in life. An essential part of this is that every child is punctual and attends school. As a parent or carer, 
you have an important part to play. Your child has the right to a good education and you have a legal 
responsibility to ensure that they go to school on time, all of the time. 

 

Pupils should only be absent from school if: 

They are too ill to attend 

They have a medical appointment that can’t be arranged out of school hours 

There are exceptional circumstances  

Advanced permission has been granted from school 

 

  

 Leave of Absence during term time: 

 

 

Parents/Carers do not have a right by law to take their child on holiday during school term-time. 

  

Only in exceptional circumstances may school grant leave of absence for a holiday. A written application to 
the Head Teacher or myself, Chair of Governors, must be made in order for the school to consider this. If a 
parent/carer takes a child on holiday without prior permission from the school, the Local Authority may 
issue a Penalty Notice of £120 per child, reduced to £60 if paid within 21 days. Even if a leave of absence is 
permitted it still counts as an absence and is recorded as Unauthorised. Permission simply means a fixed 
penalty will not be issued. 

 

If you are experiencing issues with your child’s attendance the school’s attendance team are there to 
support. Please contact the school should you require their help. 

I have attached the school calendar dates for 2022-2023 for your information. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

Martin Reynolds  




